Dear Community Group,

Great news! The Gwinear Gwithian Sustainable Community Fund (GGSCF) has recently been granted charity status by the Charity Commissioners and is now able to receive money from our funders. GGSCF Ltd is a private charitable company limited by guarantee (a Special Purpose Vehicle), created for the purpose of delivering cash for projects (community benefit), derived from the planning system, to the community comprising the parish of Gwinear Gwithian. This benefit will be distributed through a fund to which groups from the community can apply.

Most importantly GGSCF will be the starting the process to openly recruit for the advisory panel. The advisory panel will be appointed by the Directors. Advisory Committee Members will be drawn from the GGSCF board (2 Directors), up to 8 people who live or work in the community or are members of community based organisations and hopefully 2 people who have expertise from organisations, which have clear links through being based in/near or delivering projects in and around our area, from the fields of sustainable energy/energy conservation and environmental preservation/conservation. We also have a vacancy for a Director to fill.

For that reason I would be grateful if you could circulate the attached notice to your membership, post it on any notice boards for which you have responsibility and post on your websites/ share via your social media.

The other purpose of this notice is so local groups can begin to think of ideas and projects for which they themselves can apply for or maybe sponsor on the behalf of others. You will have a bit of time to do this. I set out our proposed timetable below;

Open period for applications to become a Director or Advisory Committee Member –                               Monday 23rd June

Close period for applications to become a Director or Advisory Committee Member –                               Friday 1st August (6 weeks)

Opening application for grants applications -                                                                                                    Monday 1st September                                 

Closing application for grant applications -                                                                                                       Friday 24th October (8 weeks)

More information on GGSCF and guidance on who, how and what will be issued nearer to the application period. We also hope to develop our own website/social networking and marketing materials and we will try and keep you informed as these things happen.

Tyrone Homes,

Development Officer, Gwinear-Gwithian Sustainable Community Fund Ltd,
UK. Tel: +44 (0)1736 850698 (Home)
Email; tyronepaulhomes@googlemail.com
